

## HARLEM-CHANTRY UCW

Harlem-Chantry UCW held their meeting in the Community Hall at Chantry, Tuesday, June 4.

Clara Townsend, President for the month welcomed the members and opened the meeting with a poem.

Edna Gile conducted the worship service, "Thy Will Be Done".

Roll call was answered by 12 members and guests with a favourite Hymn.

Alice Campbell gave a paper on "Music". Twenty home and 26 hospital calls were made and 10 books were read.

Minutes, correspondence and business were dealt with. Members were reminded of the invitation to Portland UCW, June 18.

Treasurer and Sunshine Secretary gave their reports.

Meeting closed with Mizpah benediction.

Members participated in an Auction of wrapped parcels and \$117.00 was realized. Donations were also received for the bakeless bakesale. A social hour was enjoyed.

Next meeting will be Tuesday, September 3 at the home of Mrs. Elleda Dunkeld.

Clara Townsend

## PHILIPSVILLE OUTREACH NEIGHBOURS

The Philipsville Outreach Neighbours held their monthly seniors dinner. There was large a attendance in the beautifully decorated hall. Sutcliffe Mary introduced the guest Fleming, speaker, Sam spoke about who the transportation costs of running school busses, and what it takes to keep them running, also some of the rules for students drivers. We have and good busses very and drivers. Sam is the area representative the on Leeds & Grenville Board of Education. answered He

He answered questions asked by some of the parents. Anna Greenhorn said grace.

A delicious dinner was served by the helpers. Joe Raison auctioned off some lovely African Violets, donated by Kaye and Don Williams, many thanks to them and all who help with our dinners. July 4 is the date for the next dinner. Leorene Hayes

## CHAFFEY'S LOCK WOMEN'S INSTITUTE

The May meeting of the Lock Chaffey's Women's Institute met at the home of Don and Mary Warren. Many years ago the Warrens bought the farm that was known as the Regan farm and over the years have rather than enhanced, modernized the property. The large glass windows in the dining area look out over a long sloping lawn and garden to Opinicon Lake. The women had their refreshments and appreciated sheer the beauty of the place.

eight o'clock, President, Kathy Eberhard introduced guests our Robinson, - Mrs. Donna Michelle Bryden, a student at RDHS, and Soviet student Oksana Dykan of Donetsk, Although Oksana Russia. speaks English quite well, Michelle answered most of the questions and told of her visit to Oksana's family. The girls had become pen pals many years ago and have exchanged visits and gotten to know families other's each as their own. It was interesting to hear that life in Russia is much that of Canada. like The climate is similar but Michelle was urged to dress much more warmly than she was used to doing. Oksana's mother insisted that she wear a hat, scarf, mitts, heavy coat and The girls boots. wear skirts to shoool and the boys suits or dress slacks, not blue jeans. Michelle found that the level of studies in Russia was advanced, especially Since Oksana has math. been here, she has visited Toronto to see "Phantom of the Opera", also Ottawa, Niagara Falls, Kingston and areas around Elgin.

It was such an interesting talk that the women were relunctant to let the girls go, but we realized that they had had a very busy schedule and were tired. President Kathy thanked them and a cheque will be sent to help cover of the travelling some The families of costs. the girls foot the expenses and it is very expensive. Both of Oksana's parents teachers but find are that it is a drain on the budget.

Because of the time, the business part of the was kept meeting to a minimum. Mary Warren gave a report the on District annual held on May 16 at Lombardy. The roll call was, "Share interesting an travel story". some of the members travel extensively in the winter months and the stories were interesting.

Secretary, Eleanor Pinsonnault read the minutes of the last meeting and President Kathy read a letter from Nancy Hayes,

Club of the 4H leader Institute which the sponsors. The 4H extended invitation to the members to attend a pot luck supper at 8:00 p.m. at the Elgin Lions Club on May 24. President Kathy

on May 24.

President Kathy thanked Mary for the use of her home and the hostesses for the delicious refreshments. A plant

conducted auction was knowledgable by Anne Barton, auctioneer, a few dollars were raised for the WI treasury. Next meeting will be June 18 at Bea Hughson's. Hopefully, many of the summer members will be back and in attendance. Everyone is welcome. Thea Dodge

Beretley Elementary School
P.O. BOX 190, DELTA, ONTARIO KOE 1G0
TELEPHONE 613-928-2211

Rideau Lakes Union Library P.O. Box 89 Elgin, ON

May 14, 1991

KOG 1EO

ATTENTION:

Dear Members of the Board:

The grades 1/2 class at Beverley Elementary have visited the Rideau Lakes Library in Delta every other week since September.

Mrs. Lois Braidwood (and her substitute), has been an excellent help to both the students and myself.

MEMBERS OF THE BOARD

Books and films have been readily found for us on any topic we have been studying. In some cases, arrangements have been made to deliver the books to the school.

The students are welcomed, and they love the weekly story that is read to them

I want the Library Board to know how much we appreciate the services of the Library and, especially, Mrs. Braidwood.



Yours truly,

Luestou

Lynda Westcott Grades 1/2 Classroom Teacher

## DELTA AGRICULTURAL SOCIETY

KRAFT BEAR MASCOTS TO APPEAR AT DELTA FAIR

"Smoothy" and "Crunchy", the 6-foot tall Kraft Peanut Butter Bear Mascots will appear at this year's Delta Fair on Tuesday, July 30th and Wednesday, July 31st.

As well as entertaining the public, they will distribute free colouring books featuring a variety of safety tips to the kids they meet. Families are invited to bring cameras and arrange poses with Smoothy and Crunchy.

Conklin Shows Midway will also offer special rates on their rides prices during these two days. On Tuesday, from 11.00 a.m. till 6.00 p.m., there will be a 20% discount on ticket strips. On Wednesday, from 11.00 a.m. till closing, riders can pay one price that admits them to all the rides as often as they wish.

Regular attractions at the Fair include the Horse Draw at 7.00 p.m. on Monday, July 29th; the Annual Parade at 2.00 p.m. and Paul Riddell's Imperial Hell Drivers auto thrill show at 7.30 p.m. on Tuesday, July 30th; and Nashville legend "Whispering" Bill Anderson with the Poor Boys Band at 7.00 and 9,00 p.m. on Wednesday, July 31st.

A special pre-fair program is set for Sunday, July 28th, with an antiques tractor pull at 1.00 p.m.; a pork barbecue at 4.30 p.m.; and an old-fashioned hymn-sing and gospel concert at 7.00 p.m. The concert is provided courtesy of George Tackaberry & Sons Construction Co. Ltd. and will feature a fee-will offering in place of an admission charge.

Puffy the Clown will perform magic tricks and pose for photos with fair-goers throughout the Monday-Wednesday period to complement the traditional livestock shows, homecraft displays, and family events.

The fair office will be open on Sunday the 28th. from 11:00a.m. to 8:00p.m. to allow exhibitors to make any last minute entries in any or all of the classes. The main hall will be open at the same time to receive exhibits. Upon registration, each exhibitor will receive a free pass to the fair that is valid on the day of the respective show. All hall exhibitors will receive a pass for Wednesday.

See you at the fair!